BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, January 8, 2008
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Public Library, 61 Burrill Street, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman Adam P. Forman opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Adam P. Forman, Vice Chairman Anthony A. Scibelli, Selectmen Marc R. Paster, Eric A. Walker and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Session / Discussion:

Senator Thomas M. McGee updated the Board. 

ERAC / Sound Study was discussed and updated to the Board.
Town Building Committee updated the Board on their committee’s accomplishments and their future projects regarding Town owned buildings.
The Town Planner position was discussed in length with no decision made at this time.  

 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve invoice for Bernstein & Miller, PC in the amount of $5,547.50 seconded by Selectman Paster. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C. in the amount of $6,140.00 seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve meeting minutes from October 30, 2007 seconded by Selectman Scibelli.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to approve meeting minute’s form December 18, 2007 seconded by Selectman Paster.
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve a request from Fire Lieutenant Dave Marsh to take a three (3) month leave of absence beginning January 9, 2008 seconded by Selectman Sullivan.  Selectman Scibelli, Selectman Walker and Selectman Forman voted against this motion.

TOWN ADMINITSRATOR’S REPORT:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following items:

· Town Hall update

· National Grid’s Hazard Tree Mitigation Program
SELECTMEN’S TIME:

Selectman Sullivan reminded residents that she would be holding office on Wednesday , January 16, 2007 at the Town Hall from 9-Noon. Ms. Sullivan reminded residents on snow removal and the Town by Law in regards to homeowner and businesses.  
Selectman Walker spoke on the condition of the fence along Tedesco Country Club along Salem Street, he thinks it is an eyesore and needs to be addressed. Mr. Walker spoke of ways to possibly cut some expenses in Town due to the budget, one was the possibility of looking into a volunteer fire department. Mr. Walker would do some research on how other communities and will bring that data back to the Board for discussion. 

Selectman Scibelli informed all residents that the sign is completed and had been place at the Forest Ave Fields with all the rules and regulations. Mr. Scibelli updated on the foul ball netting will be put up in the spring but the poles are in place now. 

Selectman Forman spoke on the budget cycle and realizes it is a very difficult process and the Board is aware of how it will affect people’s lives and they are trying to be sensitive. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to adjourn meeting at 10:00P.M. seconded by Selectman Walker.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz
Administrative Assistant 

